DRAFT

MURTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on
Wednesday, September 12th 2018 in St James’s Church, Murton
Present:  
Cllr I Waddington (Chairman), Cllrs R Clancey, D Harriman, G Richardson, D Wells.  
Also present:  
Cllr J Brooks, Mr and Mrs D Brassey (for 18/86), Cllr M Warters, D Waddington
Apologies were received from Cllr R Kettlestring, The Clerk

In the absence of the Clerk, Prof Waddington was invited to take the minutes of the meeting.
18/84
Declarations of interest  
                   None

18/85
Minutes of the previous meeting
                   The minutes of the meeting on Wednesday, July 18th 2018 were signed as a correct record
18/86
Noise at Hull Road Garage  
       The Chairman introduced Mr and Mrs Brassey who were attending the meeting at her invitation following a lengthy correspondence with them.  Mr and Mrs Brassey explained that the problem of noise emanating from the Garage had not abated even though they and their neighbours had received assurances from the owner that he would take action.  
        It was decided that the Chairman would write a letter to the owner to arrange a meeting to discuss the problem rather than, at this stage, involve the City of York Council.

18/87
Replacement laptop  
 
Cllr Wells noted that the new laptop was working well and suited the purpose she required of it.

18/88
The Murton Parish Neighbourhood Plan     
D Waddington, on behalf of the Murton Parish Neighbourhood Plan Working Party, presented the report of the Working Party’s meeting on September 10th and underlined the following: 
(i) The CYC was shortly to respond to the Inspectors’ initial comments on the Local Plan.  Cllr Warters said that he did not expect the Local Plan to be examined in this calendar year. 
(ii)  
A revised National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) was published in July

(iii) Work was continuing on the draft for the Plan
(iv) The new grant from Locality was now in the Parish Council’s bank account.

(v)  
The Parish Council Newsletter on the Neighbourhood Plan had now been distributed to all residents and businesses

18/89 
Enforcement:  The Bay Horse
 
The Chairman explained that the permission given the brewers and owners, John Smith, in 1980 to convert the cottage adjacent to the public house and thus extend the ground floor area of the Bay Horse did not stipulate that the accommodation was confined to the use of the Landlord/owner.

 
The Chairman also said that, as fast as she was aware, the Clerk had written, as requested, to the agents to ask for the tenants to make less noise.

18/90 
Hull Road/Tranby Avenue roundabout
 
Cllr Warters noted that he had written to CYC about the poor state of the central part of the roundabout. The Chairman thanked him for his initiative.

18/91 
North Yorkshire Police – letter to Parish Councillors re meetings

 
The Chairman stressed the importance of the letter from Inspector Poynton concerning the relationship between the Police and Parish Councils in York.  The letter had been circulated to Councillors by the Clerk prior to the meeting.  She stressed six points.  The Police will
(i)  
reintroduce meetings with Parish Councils 4 times a year.  For Murton these will be in January, April, July and October. The first of them will be on October 10th
(ii)  
will host 2 meetings of all Councils in York North (us) and York South a year.  The first for us will be on Thursday, September 27th at Athena House.
(iii) will also come at other times if there is anything urgent to discuss

(iv) will recommence their monthly reports on incidents.  These have been altered and Inspector Poynton would like feedback on whether they are improved/helpful as they take much time to compile

(v)  
would appreciate coming to some of community events and we are asked to inform him of these.  
(vi) would appreciate initiatives by the Parish Council that help support Police work, such as property marking.
 
The Chairman noted that the Police came to the recent Afternoon Tea on Saturday, September 1st and that this was appreciated.

 
It was agreed to:
(i)  
ask the Clerk to invite the Police to the Parish Council meeting on October 10th
(ii)  
attend the first Area meeting at Athena House on Sept 27th (The Chairman and Cllr Kettlestring}
(iii) write to Inspector Poynton to welcome these initiatives and to outline community events in pipeline (The Chairman)
(iv) 
ask the Clerk to put up a notice on our Notice Boards outlining these initiatives and the incident statistics when he received them 

 
The Chairman asked the members to comment on the new format for the monthly reports when they receive them
18/92       Murton Way footpath:  Clearing
 
The Chairman noted that in spite of several requests from the Clerk, no progress had been made with clearing the footpath along Murton Way.  Cllr Wells reported that the hedge trimmings from the recent hedge cut had been left on the footpath making it even more difficult to walk on it and one was forced to walk on the road which is highly dangerous.

 
It was agreed to find how much it would cost for a private company to do this and then inform the Council that the Parish Council would carry this out and send them the bill, giving them 10 working days to answer before initiating the work.  The Chairman agreed to ask the Clerk to obtain an estimate for the work. 

18/93 
Redbarn Drive:  Trimming bushes

 
Cllr Richardson reported that In spite of several requests from the Clerk to CYC, no progress had been way with clearing bushes in Redbarn Drive.  She pointed out that they were along the boundary with B and Q.  The company had agreed to renovate the fence between their site and Redbarn Drive but cannot do the work until the Council had trimmed the bushes on the Redbarn Drive side.  
 
It was agreed to find how much this would cost for a private company to do this and then inform that the Parish Council would carry this out and send them the bill, giving them 10 working days to answer before initiating the work.  The Chairman agreed to ask the Clerk to obtain an estimate. 

18/94 
Murton Pond:  Renewal of fencing

 
The Parish Council received the recommendation of the Clerk to agree to Ascot Fencing replacing the fencing at the cost of £650.  At the suggestion of Cllr Warters it was agreed first to look at the use of metal fencing which may be more attractive. Cllr Warters agreed to send details to the Chairman and Cllr Clancey agreed to investigate costs with a supplier in Hull.
 
It was also agreed to ask the Clerk to prepare a grant request to the Ward Committee for all or part of the cost

18/95 
Murton Pond: The Community Volunteers (TCV) works

 
The Chairman informed the Council that she had received an account for £854.76 for the work done by TCV but that they had been unable to clear as much of the reeds as she had hoped and that the pond was still in a poor state.

 
She agreed to ask Peter Acomb on whether it was possible to dredge the site and Cllr Warters agreed to ask Foss Drainage Board on whether they were able to advise and help.  

 
It was agreed to ask the Clerk to prepare a grant request to the Ward Committee for part of the cost of the work this year.

18/96
Disabled Workers’ Co-operative

 
Cllr Warters emphasised that the Cooperative needed support.  They made items that were of interest to Parish Councils, for examples benches, as well for the general public.

 
It was agreed to ask the Clerk to obtain a catalogue and to circulate it to members of the Parish Council.

18/97 
Crime Report.

 
It was noted that there were 8 incidents of ASB and violence in July (one near Blue Coat, 4 in/near Fryors Close and 3 in Outgang Lane).  These were recorded on the Police website.  Two incidents were recorded in August on the new form (18/91 (iv) above).
18/98 
Planning applications

It was noted of the present planning applications
· Redthorne:  No decision yet

· Beetle Bank Farm caravan:  No decision yet

· Beetle Bank Farm site for a meal container for the York Astronomical Society: Site meeting on September 12th was attended by the Chairman.  The Planning Committee will make a decision on September 14th and the Chairman will speak against the proposal.
· Churchyard, copper beech  To a question, the Chairman said that we had not received a reply to the question on how the tree will be cut nor when the work will be done.  The CYC had agreed to the work.

18/99 
Financial matters.

(i)  
The following payments were approved for payment:
Zurich Town and Parish Insurance (Annual Premium) £213.92

Mrs A Clancey (Website equipment) £200.00

(ii)  
The Bank Reconciliation prepared by the Clerk was received.  It was noted that following the next precept credit (the second and last of the year), the total credit for use by the Parish Council is £2929.81
18/100
Murton Airfield

 
Cllr Warters noted that he had received the plaque commemorating the use of Murton Airfield in the First World War which has been constructed and given to us by The Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust (ABCT).  He is arranging, with a Ward Committee grant to have it placed at the War Memorial which is along Murton Way at the junction with Outgang Lane.  There will be a short service at the site at 3 pm on Sunday, November 11th to commemorate the Centenary of the ending of the First World War.
18/101
Date of the next meeting   
                   The next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 10th 2018 at 7 15pm in St James’s Church.
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